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1) Purpose of the visit
The purpose of this visit consisted mainly in giving lectures on the ethics of risk, particularly in the context of climate change. The purpose also consisted in deepening academic relations with Prof. Dr. Adrian-Paul Iliescu, Ileana Dascalu (both members of the RNP "Rights to a Green Future") and further academics at the University of Bucharest.

2) Description of the work carried out during the visit
Teaching consisted of two 3-hour guest lectures with a good audience of around thirty (?) people. The audience consisted mainly of Master students but there were also PhD students and Assistant Professors present. The first lecture was on the more accessible side and the second lecture was on the more technical side. The first lecture focused broadly on intergenerational justice and discussed various egalitarian, utilitarian, and sufficientarian positions within intergenerational justice. There was also some time spent on the future effects of present actions on animals. One question that was highlighted was the "problem of the rich future": Why do we owe future generations anything if they can be expected to be better off than we are? One justification for our duties in the face of an expectation of increasing living standards was the risks that we bequeathe to the future. The second lecture focused more exclusively on the question of risk. It set out the question to be answered: How can a "cautious" approach to policy be justified? After defining cautiousness, the lecture discussed three rationales for cautiousness: A consequentialist rationale, a rights-based rationale, and a rationale based on the risk-uncertainty distinction. Readings were made available for both lectures and both lectures included a number of discussion sessions. There was lively and high-quality debate during these discussion sessions. 
I also enjoyed a number of meals or coffees with researchers at the Faculty of Philosohpy of the University of Bucharest (with Adrian-Paul Iliescu, Ileana Dascalu, Laurentiu Gheorghe, Dana Cazacu, Dragos Ciulinaru, and Cosmin Vaduva).    
   
3) Description of the main results obtained

As the main purpose was teaching and interaction, there are no results in the form of new papers or new conclusions.
4) Future collaboration with host institution (if applicable)

Both I and my hosts appreciated the visit and the inputs from each side. We have talked about further visits (probably in the area of the present topic: risks in the context of environmental policy) but have not made definite or concrete plans.  
5) Projected publications / articles resulting or to result from the grant (ESF must be acknowledged in publications resulting from the grantee’s work in relation with the grant)
---
6) Other comments (if any)
Thanks a lot to the ESF for making this fruitful and enjoyable visit possible.
